
____________________________________________________________ 
 
Ref: 06F.VM0011 
 
 
At a Board meeting (Strategic Infrastructure Division) held on 22nd January 
2016, the Board considered the documents relating to the proposed 
alteration, and the report of the Inspector 

The Board was satisfied that it was not necessary to invite submissions or 
observations in this case, owing to the nature of alterations concerned.   

The Board decided, in accordance with the recommendation of the 
Inspector, and based on the reasons and considerations set out on the 
attached draft order, that the making of the alteration would not constitute 
the making of a material alteration of the terms of the development 
concerned, and the alteration shall be made accordingly.  

 

 
 
Board Member: ___________________ Date: 22nd January  2016 
   Conall Boland 
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